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Of the things we think, say, or do: 
对于我们所想、所说、所做的事情，
我们应该事先扪心自问：
1.	 Is it the truth? 
是否一切属于真实？

2.	 Is it fair to all concerned 
是否各方得到公平？

3.	 Will it build goodwill and  
better friendships? 
能否促进亲善友谊？

4.	 Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
能否兼顾彼此利益？

The Four-Way Test   四大考验 Officers & Directors Committees & Chairs
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Service Projects Committee: Basile Waite
Youth Service Committee: David Richardson
Rotary Foundation: Robert Sherman
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Sister Clubs: Motohiro Yamane
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Speaker Program: Jeff Hasenfratz
Circle of Centennial Rotary Club: Terri Lau
Assitant Governor: Rita Malvone
Club Admin: Vivian Huang

Coming Events September Birthdays
03 — Richard Fang (H.) / 

Jonathan Ortelli
06 — David Richardson
07 — Basile Waite
13 — Sarah Kochling

26.09 —  Speaker Meeting@Hualuxe Sh Twelve    6:30 - 8:30 pm
03.10 —  National Holiday
10.10 —  Speaker Meeting@Hualuxe Sh Twelve    6:30 - 8:30 pm
17.10 —  Speaker Meeting@Hualuxe Sh Twelve    6:30 - 8:30 pm

14 — Giuseppe Bigatti 
16 — Alex Hartmann
19 — Rita Malvone
26 — Tilman Rieger
28 — Carlotta Godio

10 October -  Speaker Meeting26 September - Speaker Meeting
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Dinner Attendance:
Members 08
Visiting Rotarians 01
Guests 12
Total Headcount 21

Happy Money: 	 CNY 2,550

Visiting Rotarians:
James Zhou - RC FS

Highlights from the last meeting
Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 2023

In our last Rotary event, we had the pleasure of listening to Frank Tsai 
speak. Frank is the founder and CEO of China Crossroads, an organi-
zation that hosts talks from a variety of distinguished speakers. Frank 
gave a talk about the importance of civil society and how being part of 
communities allows us to flourish as human beings. He is known for 
being quite outspoken. One of his most controversial ideas was that we 
should abandon the notion of needing to improve our mental health 
individually, and instead focus on how being part of communities can 
automatically improve our mental health. This idea certainly sparked a 
lot of debate.

Aside from Frank’s talk, this meeting marked the beginning of prepa-
rations for the joint celebration of Frank’s 90th birthday and Rotary’s 
104th birthday. The room was filled with great excitement as we start-
ed planning for this upcoming event, where we will have the oppor-
tunity to celebrate one of the major icons of Shanghai Rotary. With 
the anticipation of this party and the engaging presence of Frank as a 
unique speaker, it was a fun night enjoyed by all.

Written by Rohit
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Speaker Program

Rohit Ballal

Fostering a Growth Mindset

Rohit Ballal has worked in the education sector in China for the past 9 years. He has worked in a 
variety of settings, including both private language centers and schools. Over this time, working 
with children and teenagers, it has become clear to him that the classroom needs to be a safe 
space for making mistakes. 

This is where Rohit’s interest in the growth mindset comes from. It is Rohit’s hope that after 
today’s talk, parents in particular, but also all of us, will feel empowered to help young people 
foster a growth mindset.

Mid-autumn Festival by 7 Mandaring speaking club

RC Shanghai Gubei, RC Shanghai West, RC Shanghai Central, RC Shanghai Hongqiao, 
RC Shanghai Central, RC Suzhou Mandarin and RC Kunshan gather together on Sat-
urday, 16th to celebrate Mid-Autumn Festival.

It has been a great family celebration. So many lovely people willing to spend time 
together, celebrate, chat, enjoy good food in a very nice location and have fun.

Our club was well represented by SR Andrew, PSR Frank, AG Terri, President Tiziana 
and PP Tracy.

So, if you ask me, was it good? I will reply  it was more than that, it was 
                                

Written by president Tiziana


